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Decision 2023_07_D223400004-2         
 

California Underground Facilities Safe Excavation Board  
 

 
In the Matter of  
AT&T/Pacific Bell Telephone Company,  
Respondent 
 

Case No. D223400004 
 

 
 

DECISION REGARDING NOTICE OF PROBABLE VIOLATION(S)  
 
On July 10, 2023, The Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety, California Underground Facilities 
Safe Excavation Board (the Board) considered Case No. D223400004.  On May 10, 2023, Board 
investigative staff issued a Notice of Probable Violation to AT&T/Pacific Bell Telephone 
Company (“Respondent”).  Respondent submitted a timely written response. 
 
Board members Bianchini, Del Toro, Johns, Munoz, and Voss participated in the decision. Board 
members Charland and Johnson recused themselves and did not participate in the decision. 
 
FINDINGS 
Having considered the investigation report and the written response, the Board finds that a 
violation of California Code of Regulations title 19, section 4151, subdivision (c) did not occur. 
 
 
 
 

/s/ Amparo Muñoz 
Amparo Muñoz, Chair 
 
 
Date: 08/04/2023 

 
 
 
 
 


